
Nikki’s Notes 

   We are so thankful 
for those who 
prayed for little 
Judson while he 
was sick. 

   At just 13 days old he was 
transported to the hospital by 
ambulance for low oxygen levels. 
While at a pediatrician visit, it was 
discovered he was wheezing and 
bluish in color. Within a few hours 
we got the diagnosis of RSV. We 
then spent the next 6 days in the 
children’s hospital so Judson could 
get the support he needed to 
overcome the virus. What a scary 
time! 

   At his follow up appointment, all 
his vitals were back to normal and 
he has begun gaining weight again! 

   The Lord heard our prayers and 
answered in His timing. Thank you 
so much for laboring in prayer with 
us over this matter!

February 22, 2019

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

We were delighted to welcome Elijah 
Judson Brown into the world on January 30th! 
He had a safe delivery, and although he’s dealt 
with a few issues since then (see sidebar) we’re 
thankful for this new addition to our family. 

Another praise: we have our return 
tickets! This season of furlough has been 
encouraging to us, but we are eager to return 
to the place to which God has called us. Lord 
willing, we will head back to Cambodia on March 26. All of the 
needed paperwork is already coming together in a timely manner, 
which is a great blessing. Please pray for the preparation and packing 
that must take place in this next month. Also, please pray that all the 
physical concerns will not take our energies away from the needed 
spiritual preparation. We know that any attempt to do the Lord’s 
work will meet with opposition, and we desire to be ready to meet it 
and triumph in God’s strength. At this point, our plan is to move 
immediately to the town of Memot (pronounced may-mut - rhymes 
with “put”), located about 2 hours east of our previous ministry 
location. To our knowledge, there is no church in this town, and our 
desire is to preach the Gospel and see a church established there. 
Here are a few specific requests for this move: 

1. A suitable place to live in Memot - preferably a house with 
some “Western-style” amenities, in close proximity to many 
neighbors with whom we can build relationships. 

2. Good initial contacts with key people in the town who can, in 
the providence of God, do much to help or hinder the work. 

3. Wisdom and vision for important decision-making. Choices 
we make in the first days of our time may well set the tone 
and direction for our ministry in Memot. We want to be led 
of the Lord. 

As always, thank you for striving together with us in your 
prayers. Lord willing, next time you hear from us will be from our 
new ministry location! 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Safety and strength in travel

• Our ministry to churches

• Ministry planning

• Move to Memot

New baby brother!


